
Term 6  Week 7 

Friday 17th July 2020 

 

School Fruit and Vegetable Scheme 

On Thursday of this week, the Government confirmed 

that the school fruit and vegetable scheme, which was 

paused during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak, will 

resume as normal in autumn when all children return to 

school. This scheme provides daily fresh produce for     

pupils in Key Stage 1 and helps every child have a healthy, 

happy start to life. 

Top Tips for the Week:  

 Remember to update ParentPay so it is cleared before the Summer. 

 Check through the Newsletter for next year’s term dates and some summer activities. 

 Have a lovely summer break and we will see you all refreshed in September! 

Dear Pioneer Families, 

From September, we will be moving back to individual school newsletters. We’d like to say a special 
thank you to Mrs Funnell for assembling the weekly Federation newsletters together and for all the 
contributions made to these from across the Pioneer community. 

You should have received our September Opening Letter and it is also available on the websites. We 
hope this has provided you with all the information you need about our approach to full school   
opening after the Summer break.  

We’d like to thank you for all your support throughout this year and particularly through the            
unprecedented time we have experienced since March. 

We look forward to welcoming you and all the children back to our Pioneer schools in September and 
hope that you all have a restful, safe and fun Summer holiday! 

Pioneer Federation Senior Leadership Team & Pioneer Governors 

Executive Headteacher:  

Mr James Procter 

Emails: 

office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

office@easthoathly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

nurseryadmin@easthoathly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

office@st-maryhartfield.e-sussex.sch.uk 



Key Workers - St Mary’s 

This week Larch Class have completed their Quiz Championship with 
the 'Snakes' being the victors and have enjoyed creating play-scripts 
together! The group got to play games and make up activities at The 
Croft and recalled memories of the year together and in lockdown.... 

  

Year 6 - Chiddingly 

The Year 6 Sycamore Leavers had a cake made for them and it looks amazing! It has everyone in Year 

6’s names written on it!  

At Chiddingly, we are very sad to see our Year 6 leave, but wish them all the best at their new schools 

and for the future! 

 



Reception - St Mary’s 

Throughout term 6 Maple Class have 

worked really hard to create a beautiful 

display of all of their learning on the topic 

‘Splash!’ They have had such creative and 

imaginative ideas and have really          

challenged themselves.  

Their display looks AMAZING! 

Through the week Maple Class have made 

their own sea creatures.  

They made turtles and  sharks and jellyfish 

and electric eels! 

Year 1 - Chiddingly 

Beech Class were proud of their class poem about 
the seaside! 

 

They have been working hard this week doing lots 

of painting and working on telling the time. We 

even drew ourselves as superheroes!  



We have one fabulous photo from home this week: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Lucas has been busy making his Viking shield and sword. Well done Lucas! 

 

Year 6 - SMV 

In school, Lucas’ classmates 

have been making Viking Long 

boats. 



.  

T6W6 Assembly - East Hoathly  

We held a lively and joyous celebration assembly at East 

Hoathly this week! We began by being entertained by 

Reception class with some fantastic singing – they also 

celebrated lots of their amazing learning from this week 

- bread making, model making, pirate writing, reading 

comprehension, pattern designing and tennis playing! 

What a busy time they all had! 

Next, we went to Nursery who told us all about the story 

they have been reading – The Snail and the Whale – they 

showed us their beautiful paintings that they created to 

show stormy weather. Dawn and Harry told us all about 

how the children used cotton wool to help them make 

special effects! 

In Year 5 and 6, Austyn read us her Epic Viking poem, describing Coronavirus as a Viking warrior and 

Key Workers as the defenders of the people – a beautiful poem. 

Holly Z then told us all about the Theme Park she has designed in 

maths – she’s done a great job as she managed to calculate her 

costs and income to ensure she made a great profit! 

 

Year 1 have impressed everyone this week – they have become 

authors! They read the story  of The Jolly Postman and then wrote 

their own versions. They even have envelopes with postcards in-

side like the original! Well done, Year 1! 

Mr Lulham’s group had lots to share with 

us today – brilliant acrostic poems from  

India and Stan, beautiful marble art work 

from Delilah and  excellent descriptive 

writing from Orlaith! 

After we sung one of our favourite hymns – the Lord’s My Shepherd - we celebrated awards being   

given out across the school. It was lovely to hear about children showing their Christian Champion 

learning power and being so kind and caring towards one another. Miss Hillier was awarded a           

certificate this week too – excellent learning about snails! 

We finished by hearing about the adults’ moments of the week, which included nursery children     

talking excitedly about moving to Reception, golden mile achievements, gardening, creativity in art 

and an amazing Viking play written, filmed and put together by Year 5 and 6! 

Well done everyone for a brilliant week. Only one more left of the whole school year! 



.  

Assembly - St Mary’s  

Today we had our last Celebration Assembly for 

this year! It was full of the usual joy of hearing 

about what the children have been up to during 

their week at school. The Year 1s shared their 

stories about animals and toys coming to life; 

the Year 6 showed their amazing and super 

creative Viking ships made out of milk bottles; 

Maple sung us the alphabet song and told us 

about their adventures on The Croft; Miss    

Roberts’ group showed us the work they had 

been doing on the life cycle of a butterfly and 

some of the stories they had written based on 

their favourite film or book and Mr Cline’s 

group shared some of their play scripts they 

had been working on! Such a busy week for St 

Mary’s! 

We also had the pleasure to award Lucas with 

the Burbridge Shield, which is given to a Year 2 

every year and is someone who shows loyalty, 

courtesy and quiet service. Well done, Lucas, 

very well deserved.  

We then had the sad job of saying goodbye to 

lovely Mrs Norris. It was fantastic to see how 

many children put their hands up when asked 

who had been in Mrs Norris’ class at some 

point! The Year 1, 2 and 3 children shared their 

favourite memories of Mrs Norris (lots of which 

included art and fun trips!) and the Year 1    

children presented Mrs Norris with some       

self-portraits so she can always remember their 

smiley faces! We then showed Mrs Norris a video 

that Miss Banks put together with messages 

from some of the children at home – it was so 

lovely to see some of the children on the screen 

and Mrs Norris LOVED hearing their messages.  

We will really miss you Mrs Norris – thank you 

for being such a wonderful part of the St 

Mary’s community! Come and visit us soon!  



A Poem to Year 6 

 

 

Dear Year 6,  

 

Although you may not know it, this leavers is not so different to before  

We remember, we smile, we laugh and we celebrate all  

It's been a year we'll never forget, for reasons not just bad 

So as you walk through the gates at home time today, please don't feel sad. 

 

Because across our Pioneer Schools we hope you feel our love 

It's a beautiful, momentous day and the sun shines above  

You're here with your friends and teachers at the place you learn and play 

Years and years of memories to take with you on your way.  

 

Our message to you as you fly our nest 

Is to never give up, work hard, always try your best 

Because someone has to be the next sporting sensation 

Doctor, Astronaut, Leader of our nation!  

 

So follow your dreams and nurture them too 

Because you're all amazing, so why can't it be you?  

It's never goodbye, it's just a 'see you soon' 

Go out there, show everyone how wonderful you are 

We have no doubt, that you'll all go very far.  

 

Miss Banks x 



 
Things to do at Home 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



10 Top Tips to encourage children to read in support of ‘Reading Together Day’ 
To support the very first Reading Together Day, we (the DfE) have published tips for parents and      
carers of primary-aged children to help them encourage and support their children to read. They   
contain ideas on how to plan reading opportunities at home and make reading enjoyable and          
engaging, including during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak. 
 

1.Encourage your child to read 
Reading helps your child’s wellbeing, develops imagination and has educational benefits too. Just a 
few minutes a day can have a big impact on children of all ages.  
2.Read aloud regularly 
Try to read to your child every day. It’s a special time to snuggle up and enjoy a story. Stories matter 
and children love re-reading them and poring over the pictures. Try adding funny voices to bring  
characters to life.  
3.Encourage reading choice 
Give children lots of opportunities to read different things in their own time - it doesn’t just have to 
be books. There’s fiction, non-fiction, poetry, comics, magazines, recipes and much more. Try leaving 
interesting reading material in different places around the home and see who picks it up.  
4.Read together 
Choose a favourite time to read together as a family and enjoy it. This might be everyone reading the 
same book together, reading different things at the same time, or getting your children to read to 
each other. This time spent reading together can be relaxing for all.  
5.Create a comfortable environment 
Make a calm, comfortable place for your family to relax and read independently - or together.  
6.Make use of your local library 
Libraries in England are able to open from 4 July, so visit them when you’re able to and explore all 
sorts of reading ideas. Local libraries also offer brilliant online materials, including audiobooks and 
ebooks to borrow. See Libraries Connected for more digital library services and resources.  
7.Talk about books 
This is a great way to make connections, develop understanding and make reading even more         
enjoyable. Start by discussing the front cover and talking about what it reveals and suggests the book 
could be about. Then talk about what you’ve been reading and share ideas. You could discuss      
something that happened that surprised you, or something new that you found out. You could talk 
about how the book makes you feel and whether it reminds you of anything.  
8.Bring reading to life 
You could try cooking a recipe you’ve read together. Would you recommend it to a friend?               
Alternatively, play a game where you pretend to be the characters in a book, or discuss an interesting 
article you’ve read.  
9.Make reading active 
Play games that involve making connections between pictures, objects and words, such as reading 
about an object and finding similar things in your home. You could organise treasure hunts related to 
what you’re reading. Try creating your child’s very own book by using photos from your day and     
adding captions.  
10.Engage your child in reading in a way that suits them 
You know your child best and you’ll know the best times for your child to read. If they have special 
educational needs and disabilities (SEND) then short, creative activities may be the way to get them 
most interested. If English is an additional language, encourage reading in a child’s first language, as 
well as in English. What matters most is that they enjoy it! 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read?utm_source=16%20July%202020%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read?utm_source=16%20July%202020%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read#encourage-your-child-to-read
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read#read-aloud-regularly
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read#encourage-reading-choice
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read#read-together
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read#create-a-comfortable-environment
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read#make-use-of-your-local-library
https://www.librariesconnected.org.uk/page/librariesfromhome
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read#talk-about-books
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read#bring-reading-to-life
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read#make-reading-active
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read#engage-your-child-in-reading-in-a-way-that-suits-them


 

Hello, 
We’re happy to bring Fairtrade tea producer Patrick Kaberia into your homes and schoolsl! This short 
film features Patrick answering questions about tea farming in Kenya and Fairtrade in a Q&A format. 

Patrick talks about climate change and the impact it is having on tea farmers in the part of Kenya 
where he lives. 

https://schools.fairtrade.org.uk/resource/patricks-virtual-visit/? 
 
utm_medium=email&utm_source=engagingnetworks&utm_campaign=EC_patrick&utm_content=EC+
Patrick  
 
 
Now for the creative part! Download your Home Learning Challenge sheet after watching 'Patrick's 
Virtual Visit' to extend your learning further. We think you'll enjoy these two tea-riffic activities in  
particular...  

Write your own interview 

Interviews are a great way to learn about someone’s life. Write your own interview questions for an 
older relative that you are unable to see in person and arrange a video or telephone interview. You 
could ask what they enjoyed doing when they were a child, or what their favourite book was! 
 
Take climate action! 

Climate change is a major issue for tea farmers like Patrick. They are planting trees to help protect the 
environment and mitigate the impacts of the changing climate. Decide on one action that you will 
take to help protect the environment this week. Let us know what you’ve decided to do and why by 
emailing schools@fairtrade.org.uk. 

https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4813631?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4813631?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4813632?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4813631?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://schools.fairtrade.org.uk/resource/patricks-virtual-visit/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=engagingnetworks&utm_campaign=EC_patrick&utm_content=EC+Patrick
https://schools.fairtrade.org.uk/resource/patricks-virtual-visit/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=engagingnetworks&utm_campaign=EC_patrick&utm_content=EC+Patrick
https://schools.fairtrade.org.uk/resource/patricks-virtual-visit/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=engagingnetworks&utm_campaign=EC_patrick&utm_content=EC+Patrick
https://schools.fairtrade.org.uk/resource/patricks-virtual-visit/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=engagingnetworks&utm_campaign=EC_patrick&utm_content=EC+Patrick
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4813634?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4813631?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4813631?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4813635?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
mailto:schools@fairtrade.org.uk


 

We have been sent the two emails that we felt we wanted to share with you so that you could take a 
look over the summer holidays if you felt it might be useful. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear School, 

We are a team from South London and Maudsley NHS Foundation Trust delivering mental health and 
wellbeing sessions in primary schools. We are really pleased to be able to share our free access website 
with you: http://www.cues-ed.co.uk/looking-after-ourselves 

There is a lot of information out there at the moment, but we wanted to create something fun and   
interactive for children to help them think about how important it is to look after ourselves, and others, 
during these challenging times.  

The pages are primarily aimed at Years 3 and 4, but the tips and strategies are useful for us all!  So 
please feel free to share with any year group, either in class or at home.  We are happy to send you the 
Parent Info as a separate PDF that you can incorporate into your usual communications with families.  

Please just let us know if that would be helpful. 
 

We hope this is a useful resource - any feedback would be hugely appreciated! 
With all best wishes 
The CUES-Ed Team 

 

Barnardo’s ‘See Hear Respond’ Service 

See Hear Respond is a service provided across England by Barnardo’s and other national and local  

community-based organisations in response to the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak. 

The programme has been created to help children and young people in England who are experiencing 

harm and increased adversity during this period by providing support to those who are not being seen 

by social care or other key agencies. 

Working with its partners, Barnardo’s aims to reduce the likelihood of harm and ensure other support 

and protective networks are in place. 

See Hear Respond accept referrals from any source either through the Freephone number 0800 151 

7015 and via the online referral hub. 

 

http://www.cues-ed.co.uk/looking-after-ourselves
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/see-hear-respond?utm_source=8%20July%202020%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19


And one email tht we have been asked to share with you by Sussex Police 



Dates for your Diary: 



 And finally: 


